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Royal BC Museum expert clears up myths of fall spider season 
 

VICTORIA, BC  For many British Columbians there is nothing more terrifying than opening a cupboard 

the Giant House Spider. 
 
This spindly eight-legged arachnid, also called the Eratigena atrica, can reach the size of a human palm 
and is known for its speed and high level of creepiness. 
 

um Entomology Collections 
Manager. 
 

 
 
The giant house spider is one of the most common spiders to make its way into your home this time of 
year, but other species such as the House Spider and the Hobo Spider are also frequent visitors. None of 
them are harmful to humans and even though the Hobo Spider in particular has a reputation for bad 
bites, Copley said this is simply not true. 
 

 
 
In all BC has 781 recorded species of spiders. Spiders are more commonly found in homes during the fall 
not because they are trying to get out of the wet and cold, as commonly believed, but because it is 
mating season and male spiders are out looking for love. 
 

 
 
Another common myth is that the spider in your bathtub or sink has crawled up through the drain. 

 
 
Copley said her three indoor cats consistently deal with any spiders in her house, but the best way to 
prevent these unwanted intruders is to make sure all doors have sweeps and all windows have screens, 
eliminating the easiest entry points. 
 
Another ally in your fight against big spiders is actually smaller year-round house spiders. Spiders 
commonly found in the house year-round, such as the Brown House Spider, actually kill and eat their 
larger relatives. 
 

if they end up squished. But for the more compassionate approach simply relocate them outside, away 
from your house. 
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Copley will be giving a presentation at the Spooktacular Spiders event at Swan Lake on Sunday, Oct. 26. 
This by-donation event runs from from noon to 3 pm and is in partnership with the Victoria Natural 
History Society. Participants are invited to bring along a spider for identification. 
 
About Claudia Copley 
Claudia Copley has been at the Royal BC Museum since 2004. She has a graduate degree focused on the 
spider fauna of the ancient forests in the Carmanah Valley. Each year Copley heads out into the wilds of 

our understanding of the biodiversity of BC. Since 2006 Copley and her team have recorded more than 
125 new species of spiders for both the province and Canada. It is hoped this research will eventually 
result in a handbook on the spiders of BC. 
 
About the Royal BC Museum 
The Royal BC Museum explores the provinc

knowledge and understanding of BC, and provides a dynamic forum for discussion and a place for 
reflection. The museum and archives celebrate culture and history, telling the stories of BC in ways 
that enlighten, stimulate and inspire. Looking to the future, by 2017 the Royal BC Museum will be a 
refreshed, modern museum, extending its reach far beyond Victoria as a world-class cultural venue 
and repository of digital treasures.  
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Claudia Copley is available for interviews. 
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